Decision of the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities on the guidelines on the independence and impartiality of members of the human rights treaty bodies
(Addis Ababa guidelines)

1. The Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities welcomes the guidelines on the independence and impartiality of members of the human rights treaty bodies (Addis Ababa guidelines), endorsed by the twenty-fourth meeting of the Chairs of the human rights treaty bodies which was held in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia(from 25 to 29 June 2012). 

2. The Committee stresses the importance of the Addis Ababa Guidelines and considers them compatible with article 34 (3) of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities which establishes that the members of the Committee shall serve in their personal capacities and shall be of high moral standing and recognized competence and experience in the field covered by the present Convention. 

3. The Committee decides that the Addis Ababa Guidelines shall be incorporated into its Rules of Procedure and therefore, amends the Rules of Procedure by annexing the Addis Ababa Guidelines to the rules of Procedure. 
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